MusicWorks event will have some strings attached 
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For the past six years, Sebastian Ruth has, with little fanfare, been trying to change the lives of inner-city youngsters by teaching them to play the violin. 

Ruth and several other string players have been teaching Mozart and Beethoven to youngsters in such places as the West End Community Center and Trinity Church in South Providence.

Now, his nonprofit Community MusicWorks hopes to achieve a somewhat higher profile. Tomorrow the group hosts the celebrated Borromeo String Quartet for a day-long residency, in an effort to bring attention to Community MusicWorks's accomplishments. 

Members of the Borromeo, which is in residence at Boston's New England Conservatory, will give an afternoon workshop and take part in a panel discussion at the Columbus Theatre, 270 Broadway. 

Then at 8 p.m. the quartet will team up with Ruth's Providence String Quartet, Community MusicWorks's resident ensemble, for a performance of the Mendelssohn Octet and Brahms' F Major Viola Quintet. Ruth will play the second viola part. 

Besides Ruth, the Providence Quartet includes violinists Minna Choi and Jesse Holstein and cellist Sara Stalnaker. 

The evening benefit will be held at the Rhode Island School of Design Museum.

The Borromeo residency kicks off the establishment of a new advisory council assembled from well-known musicians who are willing to lend their expertise and names to the efforts of Community MusicWorks. 

The council also includes the acclaimed Turtle Island String Quartet, known for its arrangements of jazz, folk, bluegrass and funk, Rhode Island Philharmonic conductor Larry Rachleff, and African-American jazz violinist Diane Monroe. 

Ruth said he hopes to get Turtle Island to perform here next season. 

The idea, he said, is to get well-known artists to draw attention to the efforts of Community MusicWorks, which gives lessons to about 60 youngsters, mostly from the city's West End. Coming to Rhode Island to perform will help accomplish this, but the Turtle Islanders or Monroe would also presumably spread the word about Community MusicWorks on their travels.

Turning inner-city kids to music, said Ruth, helps build self-esteem, and more importantly, changes their expectations about their futures. 

Studying classical music, he said, "blows holes in the way they think about their futures. It creates a moment where they can think about their lives in a different way." 

Several Community MusicWorks students have become members of the Ocean State Youth Orchestra. Last summer, a 16-year-old string player received a full scholarship to take part in the Apple Hill Chamber Festival in New Hampshire.

Tomorrow at 3 p.m. at the Columbus, 270 Broadway, Ruth will lead an informal discussion about how music can be used to bring communities together. At 4 p.m., Borromeo members will play for and talk with students from Community MusicWorks. At 5 p.m., there'll be an open rehearsal of the Mendelssohn Octet, one of the great masterpieces of chamber music. 

Mike Reynolds, cellist with the Muir String Quartet, is covering for the Borromeo's cellist Yeesun Kim, who is on maternity leave. 

Those events are open to the public without charge. The evening benefit at the RISD Museum, 224 Benefit St., requires reservations and costs $45 a person. Call 861-5650.

